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BUTIONS MUNICIPALES DIPARTEMENTALES ET DES ALIINIS LOIS DES 18 JUILLET
"If it must be and no help, admit Jerir." So Adi went forth and admitted Jerir, who entered, saying:.96. Adi ben Zeid and the Princess Hind ccccv.?
? ? ? ? Whenas mine eyes behold thee not, that day As of my life I do not reckon aye;.? ? ? ? ? c. The Sparrow and the Eagle clii.2. The Fisherman
and the Genie viii.? ? ? ? ? e. The Niggard and the Loaves of Bread dlxxx.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ab. The King's Son and the Ogress xv.'A great theft had
been committed in the city and I was cited, (139) I and my fellows. Now it was a matter of considerable value and they (140) pressed hard upon us;
but we obtained of them some days' grace and dispersed in quest of the stolen goods. As for me, I sallied forth with five men and went round about
the city that day; and on the morrow we fared forth [into the suburbs]. When we came a parasang or two parasangs' distance from the city, we were
athirst; and presently we came to a garden. So I went in and going up to the water-wheel, (141) entered it and drank and made the ablution and
prayed. Presently up came the keeper of the garden and said to me, "Out on thee! Who brought thee into this water-wheel?" And he cuffed me and
squeezed my ribs till I was like to die. Then he bound me with one of his bulls and made me turn in the water-wheel, flogging me the while with a
cattle whip he had with him, till my heart was on fire; after which he loosed me and I went out, knowing not the way..One day, another of my
friends came to me and said 'A neighbour of mine hath invited me to hear [music]. [And he would have me go with him;] but I said, 'I will not
foregather with any one.' However, he prevailed upon me [to accompany him]; so we repaired to the place and found there a man, who came to
meet us and said, '[Enter,] in the name of God!' Then he pulled out a key and opened the door, whereupon we entered and he locked the door after
us. Quoth I, 'We are the first of the folk; but where are their voices?' (128) '[They are] within the house,' answered he. 'This is but a privy door; so
be not amazed at the absence of the folk.' And my friend said to me, 'Behold, we are two, and what can they avail to do with us?' [Then he brought
us into the house,] and when we entered the saloon, we found it exceeding desolate and repulsive of aspect Quoth my friend, 'We are fallen [into a
trap]; but there is no power and no virtue save in God the Most High, the Supreme!' And I said, 'May God not requite thee for me with
good!'.Khorassan, his Son and his Governor, Story of the Man of, i. 218..107. The Ruined Man of Baghdad and his Slave-girl
dccclxiv.WP="BR1">.?STORY OF THE HAWK AND THE LOCUST..101. The Adventures of Quicksilver Ali of Cairo dcclxvi.EL HEJJAJ
AND THE THREE YOUNG MEN. (69).? ? ? ? ? Ye know I'm passion-maddened, racked with love and languishment, Yet ye torment me, for to
you 'tis pleasing to torment..48. Haroun Er Reshid with the Damsel and Abou Nuwas dc.Then came her brother to him and said, "O Firouz, an thou
wilt not acquaint me with the reason of thine anger against thy wife, come and plead with us before the king." Quoth he, "If ye will have me plead
with you, I will do so." So they went to the king and found the cadi sitting with him; whereupon quoth the damsel's brother, "God assist our lord the
cadi! I let this man on hire a high-walled garden, with a well in good case and trees laden with fruit; but he beat down its walls and ruined its well
and ate its fruits, and now he desireth to return it to me." The cadi turned to Firouz and said to him, "What sayst thou, O youth?" And he answered,
"Indeed, I delivered him the garden in the goodliest of case." So the cadi said to the brother, "Hath he delivered thee the garden, as he saith?" And
the other replied, "No; but I desire to question him of the reason of his returning it." Quoth the cadi, "What sayst thou, O youth?" And Firouz
answered, "I returned it in my own despite, for that I entered it one day and saw the track of the lion; wherefore I feared lest, if I entered it again,
the lion should devour me. So that which I did, I did of reverence to him and for fear of him.".? ? ? ? ? A white one, from her sheath of tresses now
laid bare And now again concealed in black, luxuriant hair; (256).? ? ? ? ? j. The Tenth Officer's Story dccccxxxviii.Hind and his Vizier, The King
of, ii. 105..? ? ? ? ? p. The Idiot and the Sharper dccccv.? ? ? ? ? I am become, for severance from my loved one, Like a left hand, forsaken of the
right..So Aamir took the water-skin and made for the water; but, when he came to the well, behold, two young men with gazelles, and when they
saw him, they said to him, "Whither wilt thou, O youth, and of which of the Arabs art thou?" "Harkye, lads," answered he, "fill me my water-skin,
for that I am a stranger man and a wayfarer and I have a comrade who awaiteth me." Quoth they, "Thou art no wayfarer, but a spy from El Akil's
camp." Then they took him and carried him to [their king] Zuheir ben Shebib; and when he came before him, he said to him, "Of which of the
Arabs art thou?" Quoth Aamir, "I am a wayfarer." And Zuheir said, "Whence comest thou and whither wilt thou?" "I am on my way to Akil,"
answered Aamir. When he named Akil, those who were present were agitated; but Zuheir signed to them with his eyes and said to him, "What is
thine errand with Akil?" Quoth he, "We would fain see him, my friend and I.".61. Musab ben ez Zubeir and Aaisheh his Wife dcxlix.SHEHRZAD
AND SHEHRIYAR. (145).? ? ? ? ? How many a mirth-exciting joy amid The raiment of ill chances lies in wait!.? ? ? ? ? God keep the days of
love-delight! How passing sweet they were! How joyous and how solaceful was life in them whilere!.?STORY OF KHELBES AND HIS WIFE
AND THE LEARNED MAN..So saying, he went up to the princess and laying his hand upon her heart, found it fluttering like a doveling and the
life yet clinging to (112) her bosom. So he laid his hand upon her cheek, whereupon she opened her eyes and beckoning to her maid, signed to her,
as who should say, "Who is this that treadeth my carpet and transgresseth against me?" (113) "O my lady," answered Shefikeh, "this is Prince El
Abbas, for whose sake thou departest the world." When Mariyeh heard speak of El Abbas, she raised her hand from under the coverlet and laying it
upon his neck, inhaled his odour awhile. Then she sat up and her colour returned to her and they sat talking till a third part of the night was
past..When they reached the city, the king heard of their coming and commanded that they should attend him with what befitted [of their
merchandise]. So they presented themselves before him, [and the boy with them,] whom when the king saw, he said to them, "To whom belongeth
this boy?" And they answered, "O king, we were going in such a road, when there came out upon us a sort of robbers; so we made war upon them
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and overcame them and took this boy prisoner. Then we questioned him, saying, 'Who is thy father?' and he answered, 'I am the captain's son of the
thieves.'" Quoth the king, "I would fain have this boy." And the captain of the caravan said, "God maketh thee gift of him, O king of the age, and
we all are thy slaves." Then the king dismissed [the people of] the caravan and let carry the youth into his palace and he became as one of the
servants, what while his father the king knew not that he was his son. As time went on, the king observed in him good breeding and understanding
and knowledge (100) galore and he pleased him; so he committed his treasuries to his charge and straitened the viziers' hand therefrom,
commanding that nought should be taken forth therefrom except by leave of the youth. On this wise he abode a number of years and the king saw
in him nought but fidelity and studiousness in well-doing..Then he went to fetch that which he had hidden of the grain, but found it not and
returned, perplexed and sorrowful, to the old man, who said to him, 'What aileth thee to be sorrowful?' And he answered, 'Methought thou wouldst
not pay me my due; so I took of the grain, after the measure of my hire; and now thou hast paid me my due and I went to bring back to thee that
which I had hidden from thee, but found it gone, for those who had happened upon it had stolen it.' The old man was wroth, when he heard this,
and said to the merchant, 'There is no device [can cope] with ill luck! I had given thee this, but, of the sorriness of thy luck and thy fortune, thou
hast done this deed, O oppressor of thine own self! Thou deemedst I would not acquit thee thy wage; but, by Allah, nevermore will I give thee
aught.' And he drove him away from him..There was once a man of fortune, who lost his wealth, and chagrin and melancholy got the mastery of
him, so that he became an idiot and lost his wit. There abode with him of his wealth about a score of dinars and he used to beg alms of the folk, and
that which they gave him he would gather together and lay to the dinars that were left him. Now there was in that town a vagabond, who made his
living by sharping, and he knew that the idiot had somewhat of money; so he fell to spying upon him and gave not over watching him till he saw
him put in an earthen pot that which he had with him of money and enter a deserted ruin, where he sat down, [as if] to make water, and dug a hole,
in which he laid the pot and covering it up, strewed earth upon the place. Then he went away and the sharper came and taking what was in the pot,
covered it up again, as it was..98. The Haunted House in Baghdad dclxxxviii.? ? ? ? ? r. The Heathcock and the Tortoises dcxxxiv.? ? ? ? ? How
long shall I thus question my heart that's drowned in woe? I'm mute for my complaining; but tears speak, as they flow..? ? ? ? ? Ne'er shall I them
forget, nay, nor the day they went.When thou comest to the house, begin by searching the roofs; then search the closets and cabinets; and if thou
find nought, humble thyself unto the Cadi and make a show of abjection and feign thyself defeated, and after stand at the door and look as if thou
soughtest a place wherein to make water, for that there is a dark corner there. Then come forward, with a heart stouter than granite, and lay hold
upon a jar of the jars and raise it from its place. Thou wilt find under it the skirt of a veil; bring it out publicly and call the prefect in a loud voice,
before those who are present. Then open it and thou wilt find it full of blood, exceeding of redness, (103) and in it [thou wilt find also] a woman's
shoes and a pair of trousers and somewhat of linen." When I heard this from her, I rose to go out and she said to me, "Take these hundred dinars, so
they may advantage thee; and this is my guest-gift to thee." So I took them and bidding her farewell, returned to my lodging..When it was eventide,
the chamberlain let bring two horses and great store of water and victual and a saddle-camel and a man to show them the way. These he hid without
the town, whilst he and the young man took with them a long rope, made fast to a staple, and repaired to the palace. When they came thither, they
looked and beheld the damsel standing on the roof. So they threw her the rope and the staple; whereupon she [made the latter fast to the parapet
and] wrapping her sleeves about her hands, slid down [the rope] and landed with them. They carried her without the town, where they mounted, she
and her lord, and fared on, whilst the guide forewent them, directing them in the way, and they gave not over going night and day till they entered
his father's house. The young man saluted his father, who rejoiced in him, and he related to him all that had befallen him, whereupon he rejoiced in
his safety..N.B.-The Roman numerals denote the volume, the Arabic the page.65. The Simpleton and the Sharper dclii.So El Aziz sent after his son
and acquainted him with that which had passed; whereupon El Abbas called for four-and-twenty males and half a score horses [and as many
camels] and loaded the mules with pieces of silk and rags of leather and boxes of camphor and musk and the camels [and horses] with chests of
gold and silver. Moreover, he took the richest of the stuffs and wrapping them in pieces of gold-striped silk, laid them on the heads of porters, and
they fared on with the treasures till they reached the King of Baghdad's palace, whereupon all who were present dismounted in honour of El Abbas
and escorting him to the presence of King Ins ben Cais, displayed unto the latter all that they had with them of things of price. The king bade carry
all this into the harem and sent for the Cadis and the witnesses, who drew up the contract and married Mariyeh to Prince El Abbas, whereupon the
latter commanded to [slaughter] a thousand head of sheep and five hundred buffaloes. So they made the bride-feast and bade thereto all the tribes of
the Arabs, Bedouins and townsfolk, and the tables abode spread for the space of ten days..Baghdad, El Abbas and the King's Daughter of, iii. 53..?
? ? ? ? My patience underneath the loss of friends and folk With pallor's sorry garb hath clad me, comrades dear..? ? ? ? ? Yea, nevermore I ceased
from that wherewith I stricken was; My night with wakefulness was filled, my heart with dreariment..Thou that wast absent from my stead, yet still
with me didst bide, iii. 46..There was once, of old time, in one of the tribes of the Arabs, a woman great with child by her husband, and they had a
hired servant, a man of excellent understanding. When the woman came to [the time of her] delivery, she gave birth to a maid-child in the night and
they sought fire of the neighbours. So the journeyman went in quest of fire..? ? ? ? ? n. The Man and his Wilful Wife dccccxix.Nor," added the
vizier, "is this, O king of the age, more extraordinary or stranger than the story of the king and his chamberlain's wife; nay, the latter is rarer than
this and more delightsome.".? ? ? ? ? The bitterness of false accusing shall thou taste And eke the thing reveal that thou art fain to hide;.? ? ? ? ? c.
The Jewish Physician's Story xxviii.No good's in life (to the counsel list of one who's purpose-whole), i. 28..Sailor and Hindbad the Porter, Sindbad
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the, iii. 199..On this wise they abode months and years and the queen-mother ceased not to do thus till the cook's brother came to the town in his
ship, and with him Selim. So he landed with the youth and showed him to the queen, [that she might buy him]. When she saw him, she augured
well of him; so she bought him from the cook's brother and was kind to him and entreated him with honour. Then she fell to proving him in his
parts and making assay of him in his affairs and found in him all that is in kings' sons of understanding and breeding and goodly manners and
qualities..Viziers, Story of King Dadbin and his. i. 104..Then said he whom she had delivered from torture and for whom she had paid a thousand
dirhems and who had required her of herself in his house, for that her beauty pleased him, and [when she refused to yield to him] had forged a letter
against her and treacherously denounced her to the Sultan and requited her bounty with ingratitude, 'I am he who wronged her and lied against her,
and this is the issue of the oppressor's affair.'.? ? ? ? ? The herald of good news my hearing shall delight,.King Bihkerd, Story of, i. 121..I am
content, for him I love, to all abide, iii. 25..As for the governor, he wasted all that was with him and returned to the city, where he saw the youth
and excused himself to him. Then he questioned him of what had befallen him and he told him, whereat he marvelled and returned to
companionship with him; but the youth ceased to have regard for him and gave him not stipends, as of his [former] wont, neither discovered to him
aught of his secrets. When the governor saw that there was no profit for him with the young Khorassani, he returned to the king, the ravisher of the
damsel, and told him what the chamberlain had done and counselled him to slay the latter and incited him to recover the damsel, [promising] to
give his friend to drink of poison and return. So the king sent for the chamberlain and upbraided him; whereupon he fell upon him and slew him
and the king's servants fell upon the chamberlain and slew him..? ? ? ? ? I rede thee vaunt thee not of praise from us, for lo! Even as a docktailed
cur thou art esteemed of me..? ? ? ? ? To whom shall I complain of what is in my soul, Now thou art gone and I my pillow must forswear?.After
this the king sat, with his son by his side and the viziers sitting before him, and summoned his chief officers and the folk of the city. Then the
prince turned to the viziers and said to them, "See, O wicked viziers, that which God hath done and the speedy [coming of] relief." But they
answered not a word and the king said, "It sufficeth me that there is nothing alive but rejoiceth with me this day, even to the birds in the sky, but ye,
your breasts are straitened. Indeed, this is the greatest of ill-will in you to me, and had I hearkened to you, my regret had been prolonged and I had
died miserably of grief." "O my father," quoth the prince, "but for the fairness of thy thought and thy judgment and thy longanimity and
deliberation in affairs, there had not bedded thee this great joyance. Hadst thou slain me in haste, repentance would have been sore on thee and long
grief, and on this wise doth he who ensueth haste repent.".? ? ? ? ? c. The Fuller and his Son dlxxix.Ramazan in my life ne'er I fasted, nor e'er, i.
49..131. The Queen of the Serpents cccclxxxii.Were not the darkness still in gender masculine, iii. 193..Then the Khalif went forth and bade
decorate the city: [so they decorated it] and the drums of glad tidings were beaten. Moreover they made banquets to the people and the tables were
spread seven days. And Tuhfeh and the Commander of the Faithful ceased not to be in the most delightsome of life and the most prosperous thereof
till there came to them the Destroyer of Delights and the Sunderer of Companies; and thu is all that hath come down to as of their story.".? ? ? ? ?
Ay, ne'er will I leave to drink of wine, what while the night on me Darkens, till drowsiness bow down my head upon my bowl..? ? ? ? ? Wherefore
fair patience look thou use, for sure 'tis praiseworthy; Yea, and its issues evermore are blessed and benign;.But she said, 'There is a thing wherewith
we will make her confess, and all that is in her heart shall be discovered to thee.' 'What is that?' asked the king, and she answered, 'I will bring thee
a hoopoe's heart, (138) which, when she sleepeth, do thou lay upon her heart and question her of all thou wilt, and she will discover this unto thee
and show forth the truth to thee." The king rejoiced in this and said to his nurse, 'Hasten and let none know of thee.' So she arose and going in to the
queen, said to her, 'I have done thine occasion and it is on this wise. This night the king will come in to thee and do thou feign thyself asleep; and if
he ask thee of aught, do thou answer him, as if in thy sleep.' The queen thanked her and the old woman went away and fetching the hoopoe's heart,
gave it to the king..Presently, the chief workman came to the palace and sought an audience of the king, who bade admit him. So he entered and
kissing the earth, saluted him with a salutation beseeming kings and said, "O king of the time and lord of the age and the day, may felicity endure
unto thee and acceptance and be thy rank exalted over all the kings both morning and evening! (58) The work of the bath is accomplished, by the
king's fair fortune and the eminence of his magnanimity, (59) and indeed we have done all that behoved us and there remaineth but that which
behoveth the king." El Aziz ordered him a sumptuous dress of honour and expended monies galore, giving unto each who had wroughten, after the
measure of his work. Then he assembled in the bath all the grandees of his state, amirs and viziers and chamberlains and lieutenants, and the chief
officers of his realm and household, and sending for his son El Abbas, said to him,"O my son, I have builded thee a bath, wherein thou mayst take
thy pleasance; so enter thou therein, that thou mayst see it and divert thyself by gazing upon it and viewing the goodliness of its ordinance and
decoration." "With all my heart," replied the prince and entered the bath, he and the king and the folk about them, so they might divert themselves
with viewing that which the workmen's hands had wroughten..Vizier Er Rehwan, King Shah Bekht and his, i. 215..When she had made an end of
her verses, she folded the letter and delivered it to the nurse, who took it and went with it to El Abbas. When she gave it to him, he took it and
breaking it open, read it and apprehended its purport; and when he came to the end of it, he swooned away. After awhile, he came to himself and
said, "Praised be God who hath caused her return an answer to my letter! Canst thou carry her another letter, and with God the Most High be thy
requital?" Quoth she, "And what shall letters profit thee, seeing she answereth on this wise?" But he said, "Belike, she may yet be softened." Then
he took inkhorn and paper and wrote the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? Some with religion themselves concern and make it their business all; Sitting,
(53) they weep for the pains of hell and still for mercy bawl!.? ? ? ? ? But, when from home it fares, forthright all glory it attains And 'twixt the
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eyelid and the eye incontinent 'tis dight..Ass, the Sharpers, the Money-Changer and the, ii. 41..The servant said no more to him, but, when it was
morning, he acquainted a number of the king's servants with this and they said, 'This is an opportunity for us. Come let us assemble together and
acquaint the king with this, so the young merchant may lose favour with him and he rid us of him and we be at rest from him.' So they assembled
together and going in to the king, said to him, 'We have a warning we would give thee.' Quoth he, 'And what is your warning?' And they said,
'Yonder youth, the merchant, whom thou hast taken into favour and whose rank thou hast exalted above the chiefs of the people of thy household,
we saw yesterday draw his sword and offer to fall upon thee, so he might slay thee.' When the king heard this, his colour changed and he said to
them, 'Have ye proof of this?' Quoth they, 'What proof wouldst thou have? If thou desire this, feign thyself drunken again this night and lie down,
as if asleep, and watch him, and thou wilt see with thine eyes all that we have named to thee.'.Prince Bihzad, Story of, i. 99..'Twere better and
meeter thy presence to leave, ii. 85..Then she changed the measure and improvised the following:.? ? ? ? ? Sandhill (132) and down (133) betwixt
there blooms a yellow willow-flower, (134) Pomegranate-blossoms (135) and for fruits pomegranates (136) that doth bear..They tell that Haroun er
Reshid was sitting one day to do away grievances, when there came up to him a woman and said to him, "O Commander of the Faithful, may God
accomplish thine affair and cause thee rejoice in that which He hath given thee and increase thee in elevation! Indeed, thou hast done justice (85)
and wrought equitably." (86) Quoth the Khalif to those who were present with him, "Know ye what this woman meaneth by her saying?" And they
answered, "Of a surety, she meaneth not otherwise than well, O Commander of the Faithful." "Nay," rejoined Haroun; "she purposeth only in this
an imprecation against me. As for her saying, 'God accomplish thine affair!' she hath taken it from the saying of the poet, 'When an affair is
accomplished, its abatement (87) beginneth. Beware of cessation, whenas it is said, "It is accomplished."' As for her saying 'God cause thee rejoice
in that which He hath given thee,' she took it from the saying of God the Most High, 'Till, whenas they rejoiced in that which they were given, we
took them suddenly and lo, they were confounded!' (88) As for her saying, 'God increase thee in elevation!' she took it from the saying of the poet,
'No bird flieth and riseth up on high, but, like as he flieth, he falleth.' And as for her saying, 'Indeed, thou hast done justice and wrought equitably,'
it is from the saying of the Most High, '[If ye deviate (89) or lag behind or turn aside, verily, God of that which ye do is aware;' (90) and] 'As for
the transgressors,' (91) they are fuel for hell[-fire]." (92).INTRODUCTION.--Story of King Shehriyar and his Brother..Cashghar, Abdallah ben
Nafi and the King's Son of, ii. 195..When the poor man heard the merchant's story, he became desirous of marrying his daughter. So he took her to
wife and was vouchsafed of her exceeding love. Nor," added the vizier, "is this story more extraordinary than that of the rich man and his wasteful
heir.".With this the king's wrath subsided and he said, "Restore him to the prison till the morrow, so we may look into his affair.".Disciple's Story,
The, i. 283..? ? ? ? ? c. The King who knew the Quintessence of Things dcccxci.? ? ? ? ? Hath spent thereon his substance, withouten stint; indeed,
In his own cloak he wrapped it, he tendered it so dear. (116).Then she returned home, troubled and careful; and when her husband saw her on this
wise, he questioned her of her case and she said to him, 'Verily, my breast is straitened by reason of thee and of the simpleness of thine intent.
Straitness liketh me not and thou in thy [present] craft gaiuest nought; so either do thou seek out a craft other than this or pay me my due (17) and
let me go my way.' Her husband chid her for this and admonished her; (18) but she would not be turned from her intent and said to him, 'Go forth
and watch yonder physician how he doth and leam from him what he saith.' Quoth he, 'Let not thy heart be troubled: I will go every day to the
physician's assembly.'.Then he again began to pay me frequent visits and I entered into converse with him and questioned him of the band and how
he came to escape, he alone of them all. Quoth he, 'I left them from the day on which God the Most High delivered thee from them, for that they
would not obey my speech; wherefore I swore that I would no longer consort with them.' And I said, 'By Allah, I marvel at thee, for that thou wast
the cause of my preservation!' Quoth he, 'The world is full of this sort [of folk]; and we beseech God the Most High for safety, for that these
[wretches] practise upon men with every kind of device.' Then said I to him, 'Tell me the most extraordinary adventure of all that befell thee in this
villainy thou wast wont to practise.' And he answered, saying, 'O my brother, I was not present when they did on this wise, for that my part with
them was to concern myself with selling and buying and [providing them with] food; but I have heard that the most extraordinary thing that befell
them was on this wise..When she had made an end of her verses, Er Reshid said to her, 'O Tuhfeh, thine absence was extraordinary, but thy
presence (251) is yet more extraordinary.' 'By Allah, O my lord,' answered she, 'thou sayst sooth.' And she took his hand and said to him, 'See what
I have brought with me.' So he looked and saw riches such as neither words could describe nor registers avail to set out, pearls and jewels and
jacinths and precious stones and great pearls and magnificent dresses of honour, adorned with pearls and jewels and embroidered with red gold.
Moreover, she showed him that which Queen Es Shuhba had bestowed on her of those carpets, which she had brought with her, and that her throne,
the like whereof neither Chosroes nor Cassar possessed, and those tables inlaid with pearls and jewels and those vessels, that amazed all who
looked on them, and the crown, that was on the head of the circumcised boy, and those dresses of honour, which Queen Es Shuhba and the Sheikh
Aboultawaif had put off upon her, and the trays wherein were those riches; brief, she showed him treasures the like whereof he had never in his life
set eyes on and which the tongue availeth not to describe and whereat all who looked thereon were amazed..The End..? ? ? ? ? But rigour still hath
waxed on me and changed my case And love hath left me bound, afflicted, weeping-eyed..When the affair was prolonged upon the three sharpers,
they went away and sat down a little apart; then they came up to the money-changer privily and said to him, 'If thou canst buy him for us, do so,
and we will give thee a score of dirhems.' Quoth he, 'Go away and sit down afar from him.' So they did his bidding and the money-changer went up
to the owner of the ass and gave not over tempting him with money and cajoling him and saying, 'Leave yonder fellows and sell me the ass, and I
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will reckon him a gift from thee,' till he consented to sell him the ass for five thousand and five hundred dirhems. Accordingly the money-changer
counted down to him five thousand and five hundred dirhems of his own money, and the owner of the ass took the price and delivered the ass to
him, saying, 'Whatsoever betideth, though he abide a deposit about thy neck, (46) sell him not to yonder rogues for less than ten thousand dirhems,
for that they would fain buy him because of a hidden treasure whereof they know, and nought can guide them thereto but this ass. So close thy hand
on him and gainsay me not, or thou wilt repent.'.? ? ? ? ? Now God forbid a slave forget his liege lord's love! And how Of all things in the world
should I forget the love of thee?.?STORY OF THE THREE MEN AND OUR LORD JESUS..To return to El Abbas, when he alighted from his
charger, he put off his harness of war and rested awhile; after which he brought out a shirt of Venetian silk and a gown of green damask and
donning them, covered himself with a turban of Damietta stuff and girt his middle with a handkerchief. Then he went out a-walking in the
thoroughfares of Baghdad and fared on till he came to the bazaar of the merchants. There he found a merchant, with chess before him; so he stood
watching him and presently the other looked up at him and said to him, "O youth, what wilt thou stake upon the game?" And he answered, "Be it
thine to decide." "Then be it a hundred dinars," said the merchant, and El Abbas consented to him, whereupon quoth he, "O youth, produce the
money, so the game may be fairly stablished." So El Abbas brought out a satin purse, wherein were a thousand dinars, and laid down an hundred
dinars therefrom on the edge of the carpet, whilst the merchant did the like, and indeed his reason fled for joy, whenas he saw the gold in El Abbas
his possession..79. The Devout Prince dclxiv.Wife and the Learned Man, Khelbes and his, i. 301..44. El Mamoun and Zubeideh dlxviii.130.
Abulhusn ed Durraj and Abou Jaafer the Leper cccclxxxi.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ef. Story of the Barber's Sixth Brother xxxiii.? ? ? ? ? As if the maid the
day resplendent and her locks The night that o'er it spreads its shrouding darkness were..There was once a king of the kings of the earth, who dwelt
in a populous (236) city, abounding in good; but he oppressed its people and used them foully, so that he ruined (237) the city; and he was named
none other than tyrant and misdoer. Now he was wont, whenas he heard of a masterful man (238) in another land, to send after him and tempt him
with money to take service with him; and there was a certain tither, who exceeded all his brethren in oppression of the people and foulness of
dealing. So the king sent after him and when he stood before him, he found him a mighty man (239) and said to him, 'Thou hast been praised to me,
but meseemeth thou overpassest the description. Set out to me somewhat of thy sayings and doings, so I may be dispensed therewith from
[enquiring into] all thy circumstance.' 'With all my heart,' answered the other. 'Know, O king, that I oppress the folk and people (240) the land,
whilst other than I wasteth (241) it and peopleth it not.'.Still do I yearn, whilst passion's fire flames in my liver are, iii. 111.Then Mesrour carried
her to the other end of the sitting-chamber and bound her eyes and making her sit, stood awaiting a second commandment; whereupon quoth the
Lady Zubeideh, "O Commander of the Faithful, with thy permission, wilt thou not vouchsafe this damsel a share of thy clemency? Indeed, if thou
slay her, it were injustice." Quoth he, "What is to be done with her?" And she said, "Forbear to slay her and send for her lord. If he be as she
describeth him in grace and goodliness, she is excused, and if he be not on this wise, then slay her, and this shall be thy justification against her."
(22).The Twenty-fifth Night of the Month.."When I [returned from my sixth voyage, I] forswore travel and renounced commerce, saying in myself,
'What hath befallen me sufficeth me.' So I abode at home and passed my time in pleasance and delight, till, one day, as I sat at mine ease, plying the
wine-cup [with my friends], there came a knocking at the door. The doorkeeper opened and found without one of the Khalif's pages, who came in
to me and said, 'The Commander of the Faithful biddeth thee to him.' So I accompanied him to the presence of the Khalif and kissing the earth
before him, saluted him. He bade me welcome and entreated me with honour and said to me, 'O Sindbad, I have an occasion with thee, which I
would have thee accomplish for me.' So I kissed his hand and said, 'O my lord, what is the lord's occasion with the slave?' Quoth he, 'I would have
thee go to the King of Serendib and carry him our letter and our present, even as he sent us a present and a letter.'.After that I tarried till three days
had elapsed, when 1 went to the bath and changing my clothes, betook myself to her house, but found the door locked and covered with dust. So I
questioned the neighbours of her and they said, "This house hath been empty these many days; but three days agone there came a woman with an
ass, and yesternight, at eventide, she took her gear and went away." So I turned back, confounded in my wit, and every day [after this, for many a
day,] I inquired of the inhabitants [of the street] concerning her, but could light on no tidings of her. And indeed I marvelled at the eloquence of her
tongue and [the readiness of] her speech; and this is the most extraordinary of that which hath betided me.'.Now he feared [to return to the pot then
and there], lest the idiot should follow him to the place and find nothing and so his plan be marred. So he said to him, 'O Ajlan, (265) I would have
thee come to my lodging and eat bread with me." So the idiot went with him to his lodging and he seated him there and going to the market, sold
somewhat of his clothes and pawned somewhat from his house and bought dainty food. Then he betook himself to the ruin and replacing the money
in the pot, buried it again; after which he returned to his lodging and gave the idiot to eat and drink, and they went out together. The sharper went
away and hid himself, lest the idiot should see him, whilst the latter repaired to his hiding- place and took the pot.Selma, Selim and, ii. 81..Sharper,
The Idiot and the, i. 298..? ? ? ? ? v. The House with the Belvedere dxcviii.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ec. Story of the Barber's Third Brother clvii.? ? ? ? ?
And horses eke wouldst have led to thee day by day And girls, high- breasted maids, and damsels black and white,.? ? ? ? ? O thou with love of
whom I'm smitten, yet content, I prithee come to me and hasten to my side..86. The Three Unfortunate Lovers dclxxii.? ? ? ? ? w. The King's Son
and the Afrit's Mistress dcii.30. Isaac of Mosul's Story of Khedijeh and the Khalif Mamoun cclxxix.Sixth Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor, The, iii.
203..? ? ? ? ? Yea, to the earth that languished for lack of rain, the clouds Were bounteous; so it flourished and plenteous harvests bore;.Quoth
Alaeddin, "Thou counsellest well," and locking up his shop, betook himself to the place before the citadel, where he foregathered with the
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drummers and pipers and instructed them how they should do, [even as his mistress had counselled him,] promising them a handsome reward. So
they answered him with "Hearkening and obedience" and on the morrow, after the morning-prayer, he betook himself to the presence of the Cadi,
who received him with obsequious courtesy and seated him beside himself. Then he turned to him and fell to conversing with him and questioning
him of matters of selling and buying and of the price current of the various commodities that were exported to Baghdad from all parts, whilst
Alaeddin replied to him of all whereof he asked him.
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